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NEWS VIEW 162 
Seasons Greetings 

Well, having returned back from the Convention and an additional holiday in 

Asia, I have had time to reflect on the events and views experienced whilst in 

India.  In early 2011 you will have the opportunity to read about these 

experiences from a variety of members who attended.  It certainly was a 

worthwhile trip from both a professional and cultural point of view and I would 

urge you to consider attending the next Convention in Singapore and Kuala 

Lumpur.  Many thanks to Tony Rowbotham for looking after the NEWS in my 

absence. 

     It is planned that in 2011, further additional changes will take place that 

will enhance and improve this publication even further.  As always, the editorial 

team are pleased to receive views and ideas from the membership so that we 

can continue to provide a modern professional magazine.  We must also 

remember that we are a global Institution and therefore we must ensure that 

we represent the Institution, the membership and the signalling and 

telecommunications industry globally!  We can only achieve this with regular 

contributions of technical papers, articles, pictures and feedback from the 

members and the industry.  A big thank you to all those who do provide these 

on a regular basis.  We can always accommodate more! 

     The editorial team of the IRSE NEWS wish you all a Merry Christmas and 

a prosperous New Year.  Enjoy! 

The Editor 

 




